
Sara Peterson

From: emily@redzone.org
Sent: Friday, October 07, 2016 3:14 PM
To: Assembly
Cc: Sara Peterson

Subject: Request for Resolution Co-sponsorship as an agenda item for 11/08/16 mtg
Attachments: 2016_Navy 2 Pager Overview_Sitka.pdf; Navy_Resolution_SupportingMemo_Sitka.pdf;

Sitka_Resolution_Navy Trainings_Draft_2016 .docx

Dear Assembly Members,

My name Is Emily Stolarcyk, I live and work in Cordova, AK. The organization I work for is a nonprofit
group called the Eyak Preservation Council (EPC). Our mission is to preserve Indigenous culture and wild
salmon habitat in our region of Aiaska - the Copper River, Prince William Sound.

Just over two years ago the US Navy visited Cordova to inform us about their training exercises known as
"Northern Edge" practiced in the Gulf of Alaska.

Since the Navy's visit, EPC has been conducting outreach and awareness about the potentiai impacts of
these activities and the threats posed to our commercial and subsistence fisheries.

We work with a number of tribal villages, fishing associations and the Alaska Delegation.

Recently, several coastal communities have signed on to a resolution opposing the Navy's currently
planned training schedule and location. Valdez is the latest community to sign on (passed 10/4), joining
Cordova, Homer and Kodiak. Additionally, Girdwood, AK will vote on this resolution at their next meeting,
they are expected to approve it as well.

At present, the Navy is planning to begin training May 1st, 2017. These trainings utilize the use of live
weapons and active sonar in areas designed by NOAA/ NMFS as Essential Fish Habitat for all five species
of Pacific Salmon and hundreds of other marine species including eight endangered species of marine
mammal.

My request is for this resolution to be added as an agenda item to the meeting scheduled for 11/04/16.
Furthermore, I request to give a short (10 minute) presentation at the beginning of the meeting. I have
given this presentation to the City Councils of Cordova, Homer, Kodiak, Girdwood, and Valdez.

I will be in Sitka in advance of the meeting as I am hosting a film event with the Sitka Sound Science
Center to kick off Whalefest. We will be screening the award winning documentary about ocean noise
called Sonic Sea on November 3rd.

I have been in communication with Sara Peterson. She encouraged me to bring this issue to your
attention via email. Additionally attached to this email please find several documents:
- An overview of the Navy's activities referencing their Environmental Impact Statement
- A memo explaining the resolution
- A draft resolution.

Please let me know if there are any questions/ concerns.

Thank you,

Emily E. Stolarcyk
Program Manager






















